Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

April 4, 2017
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Sidney Green, Joshua Lamel, Bernard Rod, Daniel Caplan, Wolfgang Ludwigs, Barry Klein, Corinne Yourman
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis
Members of the Public present: Jane Merkin

The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the March meeting were approved.
Jane Merkin and the members of the Committee introduced themselves. 

Old Business
Staff noted that Joshua Lamel has not completed the required Open Meetings Act Training.  Staff will resend the link to Mr. Lamel.  Sidney Green discussed the Annual Meeting with the County Executive that he attended with Dan Caplan and Eric Friedman.  
New Business
Mr. Green asked the Committee for ideas about activities they can become involved in to support their responsibilities to OCP.  Barry Klein suggested that members of the Committee visit OCP to get a feel for how they can help.  Mr. Caplan suggested that a good outreach opportunity would be to have a representative from OCP visit the housing corporation that he is a president of to let the residents know about the office.  Mr. Lamel stated that there is a lot of organizing going on in Bethesda about the closing of the Barnes & Noble, and that there may be some meetings that would provide a good opportunity for outreach to OCP’s target audience if a representative was to attend.  Mr. Lamel also stated that with the recent repeal of FCC regulations regarding how individuals’ personal information can be used by internet service providers, there is going to be a need for massive education of the public about protecting privacy.
Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the month of March.  Retail cases topped the list of those received, followed by Home Improvement.  As a follow up to OCP’s “Language Friendly Hours” initiative, Mr. Friedman appeared on Korean and Chinese language TV, and was on the front page of a Korean newspaper.  OCP also did a TV 9 News report regarding Spot Delivery and Darcars, and attended a forum on the Montgomery County Age Friendly Initiative with the Commission on Aging.
The meeting adjourned at 9:20 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 2, 2017, at 8:30 a.m., at 100 Maryland Avenue, Room 255.
